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A Message from Mayor Amy Wilczynski. . . 

Amy
Warm regards,

Mayor Amy Wilczynski

A monthly electronic newsletter 
to keep residents informed.  

Please encourage friends and 
neighbors to sign up for Constant 

Contact by Clicking Here

Allendale The Borough of 

Happenings
October October 20232023

It was so nice seeing so many of you on Allendale Day. The weather held out and we had hundreds of residents 
come out. Thanks to Scott Miller and Zach Lisella for all their hard work in organizing this event on behalf 
of the Chamber of Commerce. They were already looking into planning for next year at the last Chamber 
meeting.

I want to thank ALL residents for their patience through all the infrastructure upgrades with both Veolia 
and PSE&G. Regardless of all the coordination, there are many variables and the best-laid plans are changed 
constantly. These are important upgrades, and I promise we are at the tail end of it.

Councilwoman Lovisolo and I attended a Mayor's Roundtable down in Princeton hosted by the NJ State 
League of Municipalities to share ideas and identify challenges with Fair Share Housing in light of the 
upcoming NEW round in 2025. We hope to develop concrete constructive proposals for Legislative and 
Administrative consideration. This is a topic of concern for all municipalities, and I encourage everyone to 
educate themselves on this. Always happy to answer any questions.

I also attended the NJ Conference of Mayors in Seaside to hear Speaker Shawn LaTourette,  NJDEP 
Commissioner. I wanted to attend because the topic was flood mitigation in NJ in coastal communities and 
also ‘river’ towns like ours. We are currently holding meetings with our town engineer and planner to take a 
closer look at the flooding issues that have been occurring in Allendale and surrounding towns. 

I was happy to hear that Veolia has shut down Well 11 and keep it offline until the temporary treatment is 
installed. The full letter detailing this can be found on their website.

The building of the Community center is finally beginning! The lowest responsible bidder was Dinallo 
Construction Corp (DCC). We look forward to awarding this contract and working with DCC in the 
upcoming months as our community center gets built. 

New Business: We had another Ribbon Cutting. Welcome Ellie Mental Health. Compassionately transforming 
the culture of mental healthcare with creative solutions…

Please sign up for constant contact, Swiftreach now called RAVE, and follow the Mayor Amy Wilczynski and 
Borough Facebook pages so you are always informed. Also, feel free to contact any council member or myself.
Please say hi anytime you see me around town!

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC2VzDPNPMBuvHA99oZBs_AA
https://www.facebook.com/AllendaleNJBorough
https://www.allendalenj.gov/public-safety/pages/borough-emails-policeoem-alerts
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100090443259816
https://www.facebook.com/AllendaleNJBorough


HALLOWEEN 
SAFETY TIPS 

• Costumes should be flame resistant and well 
fitting

• Stay in groups with at least one adult
• Masks should fit securely and provide adequate 

vision and ventilation 
• Look both ways before crossing the street
• Cross the streets only at a crosswalk or corner
• Use sidewalks and avoid walking in the roadway
• If you must walk in the roadway, walk facing 

traffic 
• Carry flashlights or glow sticks to stay visible to 

traffic
• Examine all candy before eating
• Drive cautiously and watch for pedestrians 



Around Town. . . 

Thank you to the Allendale Dunkin for hosting our latest 
Coffee with the Mayor & Council / Coffee with a Cop! 
Residents had the opportunity to meet and talk to Mayor 
Amy Wilczynski, Councilpersons Susanne Lovisolo, Tyler 
Yacarrino, Chief Michael Dillon, and members of the Police 
Department. Be on the lookout for our next "Coffee with 
the Mayor"!

Allendale dropped off our first delivery of food 
donations to the Center for Food Action. Thank you to 
everyone for the generous donations! The drive 
continues through the month of October!

At the September 21st Mayor and Council meeting the Borough of Allendale saw 
the swearing-in of Officers Daniel Rosendahl, Kevin Azevedo, Jamie Hillgardner, 
and Alexander Helmer to Sergeant in the Allendale Police Department.  

Mayor Amy Wilczynski, who had the honor of swearing the Sergeants in, stated, 
“On behalf of the Council and myself, we support everyone on the Allendale 
police force 100%. We value promotions and leadership development. We want 
you to grow as a police officer and a person. We want you to be happy, have 
a great career, and retire here.”

The weather held out for the Allendale Chamber of Commerce's 
Festival Day on September 23rd!   Thank you to everyone who 
worked so hard to make the event such a success.



This past summer marks 40 years and estimated 10,000 
hours of volunteer service for Mike Limatola at the 
Celery Farm. He started cleaning up garbage and clipping 
invasive vines there in 1983, was appointed Deputy Marsh 
Warden in 1999, and Marsh Warden in 2010.  Thank you 
Mike for your hard work and dedication to the Celery 
Farm!

On October 19th Allendale's emergency services 
hosted the Gary Latizia Memorial Blood Drive.  Thank 
you to Dr. Matt Letizia, Councilman Matt O'Toole, 
and everyone who worked to get this blood drive 
organized! Most importantly,  THANK YOU to everyone 
who donated the gift of blood.  Every drop truly does 
matter in saving a life!  Thank you! 

Quick Notes... 

https://www.allendalenj.gov/public-safety/pages/borough-emails-policeoem-alerts


General Election 2023
Tuesday, November 7th  
6am to 8pm

District 1:  
Fire House
District 2: 
Borough Hall Council Chambers
District 3: 
Borough Hall Council Chambers
District 4: 
Borough Hall Quilt Room 



ANCHOR 
  FILING AND PAYMENT

INFORMATION FOR HOMEOWNERS

 nj.gov/treasury/taxation/help/publicseminars.shtml

LIVE WEBINAR REGISTRATION

LIVE WEBINAR

NEW JERSEY DEPARTMENT OF THE TREASURY

   DIVISION OF TAXATION

SIGN UP NOW

Thursday
 November 2, 2023   

11:00 AM

Thursday
October 26, 2023   

1:00 PM



PLEASE BE 
A GOOD 

NEIGHBOR

CLEAN UP 
AFTER 

YOUR DOG 
CLICK HERE FOR ORDINANCE 

Moving Out?
For your final 

water bill contact 

at 
855-367-6708 

Storm Drains & Leaves 
With the arrival of Fall, we 
would like to thank our 
residents for being mindful 
about clearing fallen leaves 
from storm drains in front 
of their homes.  Even with 
regular street sweeping, 
clogged storm drains may 
cause flooding and possible icy 
conditions during storms. 

https://ecode360.com/8917147




CLOTHING & SHOE FUND DRIVE
DONATE TO RAISE FUNDS FOR

www.ClothingDonationServices.com

If you are unable to drop off your items at these times, please contact:

NAME PHONE EMAIL

CLOTHING / SHOES
• All types and styles of used 

and wearable clothing 
(men, women and kids)

• All used and wearable 
shoes and sneakers

ACCESSORIES
• Purses / Backpacks
• Briefcases
• Belts / Hats / Gloves
• Socks / Scarves / Ties

HOUSEHOLD ITEMS
• Blankets & sheets
• Pillows & bedspreads
• Quilts & comforters
• Towels & bath rugs
• Table cloths
• Drapery & curtains

COLLECTING THESE ITEMS:

ALL ITEMS
MUST BE

IN TIED
PLASTIC

BAGS

DATE(S) OF EVENT TIME(S) OF EVENT

LOCATION OF EVENT

NO FURNITURE • TOYS • BOOKS • GLASS • LIQUIDS • BRIC-À-BRAC

Northern Highlands Class of 2024 Project Graduation

piakia@aol.com

November 11, 2023

Northern Highlands Regional High School - Upper Parking Lot

10 a.m. - 2 p.m.

Erica Ruggieri 201-697-0782



Allendale History Fred Litt
Borough Historian

Pete Cauwenberghs - Mr. DPW
Longtime Allendale resident Peter “Pete” L. Cauwenberghs will forever be re-
membered as Allendale’s Mr. DPW, truly a “man for all seasons.”

After 37 years working for the Borough of Allendale, Pete retired at the end of 
1984 as superintendent of the Roads, Public Buildings, and Grounds Department. 
After serving his country in the Navy during World War II, he later served his 
borough as ambulance corps captain and borough marshal.

Police Chief Frank Parenti recalled the days when he and Pete were marshals to-
gether. "The police department had been abolished for economy reasons so there 
were no full-time officers, just marshals, paid 55 cents hourly. Pete and I used to 
work shifts together. One time, someone played a joke on us and put a ram in the 
back room of the police station (where Park Crest Cleaners is now). The chief 
handed Pete a broom and told him to get rid of the animal. Well, the ram butted 
Pete all the way into the front room and knocked over a coal burning stove on its 
way out the door. We never did find out who put the ram in the back room. We 

never knew where the ram went, either." 

Pete and wife Erma are the proud parents of Gail, Peter Jr., Sue, Keith, and 
Rick. Their son Keith followed in his dad’s footsteps, working for the Al-
lendale Department of Public Works (DPW), retiring in 2012 as director of 
operations after 41 years. 

The Cauwenberghs will forever be remembered for their selfless contribu-
tions to Allendale with the DPW headquarters on New Street being renamed 
as the Cauwenberghs Building on September 28, 2012. Photos courtesy of 
Keith Cauwenberghs.

The Allendale Road Department’s 
Al Hover (left) and Peter “Pete” 

Cauwenberghs Sr. (right) move borough 
records into the Adams storage warehouse 

on Route 17 in Upper Saddle River. 

Dedication of ambulance rig No. 5, a Cadillac, in 
1969. Left to right are Peter Cauwenberghs Sr., 
Bob Taylor, Paul Ferreri, John Coleman, Murry 

Kaplan, Ken Kievit, Ethel Tellefsen, John Alsdorf, 
Joe Kiss, Peter Cauwenberghs Jr., and Richard 

Warner.

Three generations of Cauwenberghs. Circa 2000, 
photo taken at the Allendale firehouse following 

the annual Memorial Day parade. Left to right are 
Richard Cauwenberghs, Keith Cauwenberghs Jr., 
Keith Cauwenberghs and Peter Cauwenberghs Sr. 

Photo taken on January 1, 1953, during 
Allendale Borough Council reorganization in 
War Memorial building. Included are three 
individuals who contributed materially to 
town safety and service with little hurrah 
or fanfare. Left to right are Chief Marshall 

Bob Wilson, borough utility ace Pete 
Cauwenberghs, and postmaster and new 

civilian defense head, Archie Farrell.



Allendale Allendale 
Police Department Police Department 

$20 / hour$20 / hour

Per-diem Positions oPen now!Per-diem Positions oPen now!

work times during normal school days:work times during normal school days:
7:45 am to 9:00 am7:45 am to 9:00 am

11:15 am to 12:45 am11:15 am to 12:45 am
3:00 Pm to 4:00 Pm3:00 Pm to 4:00 Pm

relief/fill in guards can elect to cover all three relief/fill in guards can elect to cover all three 
times or one or two! every bit helPs!  training, times or one or two! every bit helPs!  training, 

equiPment, and Periodic Physical included!equiPment, and Periodic Physical included!

contact the allendale Police at info@allendalePd.org contact the allendale Police at info@allendalePd.org or or 
201-825-1900 for more information or to aPPly!201-825-1900 for more information or to aPPly!

be a Part of our team!be a Part of our team!
contribute to the safety of our children!contribute to the safety of our children!

become an allendale school crossing guard!become an allendale school crossing guard!



Lee Memorial Library has free one-to-one
English tutoring and conversation with trained
volunteers.  Tutoring will take place in person

or online at a mutually agreeable time.  In
addition, there are in-person and online classes
students can take each week.  This program is

for adults.

Please ask for an applicatino at the library or
email us at aldlcirc@bccls.org

Need Help Learning English?Need Help Learning English?



COMPOST SITE
300 W. Crescent Ave.

PERMIT REQUIRED*

Open through December 17th 
 Saturdays 9:00 am to 3:00 pm

Wednesdays 4:00 pm to 7:00 pm
*permits cost $30.00 applications can be filled out online at 

WWW.ALLENDALENJ.GOV
 The Clerk’s Office will contact you to coordinate payment & pickup of your permit

Should you have any questions, please call the Clerk’s Office 
at: 201-818-4400 x200 Monday through Friday 9:00 am to 4:00 pm

2023 CURBSIDE 2023 CURBSIDE 
FALL LEAF PICK-UP FALL LEAF PICK-UP 

PLACE CURBSIDE AFTER 6PM THE NIGHT BEFORE THE SCHEDULED PICK-UP WEEK FOR YOUR SIDE OF TOWN

LEAVES MUST BE IN BROWN BIODEGRADABLE PAPER BAGS ONLY

WEST SIDE:
Week of October 2nd

Week of October 16th   
Week of October 30th

Week of November 13th

Week of November 27th 

EAST SIDE:
Week of October 9th 

Week of October 23rd  
Week of November 6th  

Week of November 20th

Week of December 4th

SCHEDULE
*No leaf piles can be left in the street



Garbage & Recycling Reminders 
•	 All items should be put out starting at 6pm the night before the scheduled collection.
•	 Building materials and wood pallets are not collected by our garbage contractor. You must 

make your own arrangements to dispose of them. 

•	 You must schedule a one-time, courtesy move-out pickup with info@AllendaleNJ.gov at least 
4 WEEKS in advance. No metal, electronics, or recyclable materials collected. 

•	 Remember to make sure that the lids are securely on top of your cans, especially garbage. This 
will help keep wildlife at bay.

 GARBAGE
•	 Household kitchen, office and bathroom 

trash
•	 Styrofoam

BULKY TRASH
•	 Furniture
•	 Carpeting
•	 Non-metal items
•	 Windows/mirrors/pane glass must be 

taped with an “X”

RECYCLING 
Container One:
•	 Newspapers and inserts
•	  Junk mail, envelopes, office, notebook, 

construction paper
•	 Smooth and corrugated cardboard
•	 Glossy magazines and catalogs
•	 Soft covered books and telephone books
•	 Non-metallic wrapping paper and greeting 

cards
•	 Shredded paper
•	 Brown grocery bags
Container Two:
•	 Food and beverage containers
•	 Plastic containers with a recycling code 1, 

2, 5, 7
•	 Aluminum cans, foil
•	 Aseptic packaging (ex: soup, milk 

containers)
•	 Metal cans and empty aerosol cans
•	 Green, clear and brown glass bottles and jars
** Please note that there are 2 separate trucks that 
pick up recyclables.

METAL
•	 Anything that is least 75% metal
•	 Artificial Holiday Trees

•	 Collection containers can be no 
larger than 30 gallons.  

•	 Bulk Trash must be placed on the 
curb and not placed in the road.

•	 Food containers being recycled need 
to be rinsed and cleaned before you 
dispose. 

•	 Soiled pizza boxes are garbage and 
NOT recyclable.  

mailto:info%40allendalenj.gov?subject=


NOW ON SALE!  
Permits cost $30.00. Applications can be filled out online at 

WWW.ALLENDALENJ.GOV

COMPOST SITE 2023 SEASON
APRIL 2ND to DECEMBER 10TH 

2023 COMPOST PERMIT

https://www.allendalenj.gov/recycling-garbage/pages/compost-site-grass-brush-branches


ADMINISTRATION, CLERK’S OFFICE, 
BOARD OF HEALTH, & TAX ASSESSOR’S OFFICE

Ron Kistner, Administrative Officer 
RonKistner@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 501

Linda L. Cervino, Clerk 
LindaCervino@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 216 

Amanda Richards, Administrative Assistant
AmandaRichards@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 218

John Gil, Director of Communication 
JohnGil@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 211

 Angela Mattiace, Tax Assessor 
AngelaMattiace@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 210 

Health Department
HealthDept@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 211 

VITAL STATISTICS RECORDS 
(marriage licenses, death and birth certificates)

Northwest Bergen Regional Health Commission 201-445-7217 

BUILDING DEPARTMENT 
Linda Garofalo, Technical Assistant  

LindaGarofalo@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 201
Anthony Hackett, Construction Official 

CodeOfficial@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 208

LAND USE, ENGINEERING, & PROPERTY MAINTENANCE
Linda Garofalo, Land Use Administrator 

LindaGarofalo@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 212 
Mike Limatola, PMO

mikelimatola@allendalenj.gov

TAX & FINANCE OFFICE
Alison Altano, CFO 

AlisonAltano@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 205 
Gina Wittmaack, Tax Collector 

GinaWittmaack@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 206 

ALLENDALE MUNICIPAL COURT 
Rose Novelli-Salyer, Court Administrator 

novellir@ho-ho-kusboro.com OR 201-652-0699 



@AllendaleNJBorough 

www.allendalenj.govGet In Touch. . . Stay Connected. . . 

Mayor & Council 
Amy Wilczynski, Mayor 
AmyWilczynski@AllendaleNJ.gov

Liz Homan, Council President 
LizHoman@AllendaleNJ.gov

Chair – Water, Sewer and Public Utilities Committee
Member of Administration, Finance and Human Resources Committee

Joseph Daloisio, Councilman 
JosephDaloisio@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Land Use & Construction Code Committee
Member of Facilities, Parks and Recreation Committee

Susanne Lovisolo, Councilwoman 
SusanneLovisolo@AllendaleNJ.gov

Chair – Administration, Finance and Human Resources Committee
Member of Land Use & Construction Code Committee

Ed O’Connell, Councilman 
EdwardOConnell@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Public Works Committee
Member of Public Safety Committee

Matt O’Toole, Councilman 
MatthewOToole@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Public Safety Committee
Member of Public Works Committee

Tyler Yaccarino, Councilman
TylerYaccarino@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Facilities, Parks and Recreation Committee 
Member of Water, Sewer and Public Utilities Committee

http://www.allendalenj.gov

